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	The Galloway School

PTO Board Meeting


April 5, 2004, 7:30 p.m.


A PTO Board meeting was held on April 5, 2004 at The Galloway School at 7:30 p.m. After confirming that there were enough attendees to have a quorum, Brandt Spenrath, PTO President, called the meeting to order.

1. Review March Minutes

The minutes were not reviewed because the Secretary was not present.

2. Budget

Amy Spenrath, Treasurer, presented a summary of the changes to the budget since the last meeting.  So far, the Student Books have earned $1334.50.  About $141 has not been paid yet. Cultural Arts Night has a deficit of $266.52; however, $673 has not yet been paid. The Yearbook has seen a modest increase in income.  The expenses have increased because the number of pages was raised. There were no other significant changes to report.

A side discussion about the student books took place. Ms. Scarborough suggested that a manual be created for the teachers with basic instructions on putting together the books. Ms. Scarborough took the action to create a starting binder. A timeline is critical and all new teachers should be informed of the project at the beginning of the year so it can be worked into their lesson plans. 

3. PTO Elections

Ms. Spenrath reported that only one PTO Board Nomination form was returned and that was from Alex Rosson. She and Debbie Kropp agreed to be the committee co-chairs for the Cultural Arts Night next year. Nominations will be taken at the general meeting next week. 

4. General PTO Meeting Agenda

Ms. Scarborough offered suggestions for the general meetings next year.  First, she suggested that the general meetings be held less often. They could be tied to events such as open house or the spring program that the parents will attend. This would have the benefit of increasing participation as well as eliminating the costs of pizza and baby-sitting. The down-side is it makes the evening long and parents may not appreciate having to wait for the event. The board agreed to discuss this further and set the schedule as soon as possible so it can be included in next year’s calendar. For next week’s general PTO agenda, there will be a student council skit for the blood drive and the Robotics man will also present.  There should be higher attendance this month. 

5. Yearbook

Ms. Spenrath reported that the number of pages of the yearbook was increased mainly due to the fun run ads. Mr. Spenrath suggested that an ad be placed for Mr. Holloman as a thank you for his work and time during the campout. Campout pictures could be included. Ms. Spenrath noted that the cost of a full-page ad is $120 and the cost of a yearbook is now $45. The board agreed to absorb the cost for the ad. Ms. Spenrath mentioned that she does not want to chair this committee next year and would prefer to chair the Gazette instead. 

6. Principal’s comments

Bonnie Cerace was unable to attend the meeting. 

7. Old Business

Nothing to report. 

8. New Business

Ms. Spenrath asked if the board felt that the Gazette should be distributed again prior to the end of the school year. The board agreed that one should be created to cover the remaining events of the year.  It will be distributed on May 28, the last day of school. Items to include are: Gala success, summer camp, school update including the start of school, cultural arts summary, and the new PTO officers. Ms. Spenrath suggested that if the general PTO meetings are held every other month next year, the Gazette could be published on offsetting months. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30.
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